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The Palestine Red Crescent strongly condemns the false claims by the occupying forces 

about armed individuals launching projectiles from inside Al-Quds Hospital. The PRCS 

sees these claims as a blatant attempt to incite further targeting and besieging of the 

hospital, constituting a clear violation of international humanitarian law . 

The PRCS rejects these baseless allegations, as the published video clearly shows that 

the armed individuals approached from the street while the occupation tanks were stationed 

in front of and shielded by the hospital, endangering the lives of medical teams and 

patients . 

The Palestine Red Crescent confirms that there are no armed individuals inside the 

hospital, and no shots have been fired from within. Everyone within the hospital are 

patients, their families, and the medical staff . 

The PRCS calls on the international community to intervene immediately to protect its 

teams besieged inside the hospital, facing imminent danger with each passing moment . 

 

 


